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Week 2
Principal's Message

It has been fantastic to welcome our pupils back this week, including our brand new Year 7 
cohort. I have been really pleased with how well the Year 7s have settled in, and also with how 
helpful our older pupils have been; I have seen lots of new Year 7s being taken to their lessons 
by smiling Year 11s!  I have been really impressed with how smart all of our pupils look and it is 
excellent to see the whole school community looking very smart. We feel that it is really 
important to establish high standards of presentation and uniform from the start of the school 
year; wearing our uniform with pride is one of the things that brings us together as a 
community.

This year we are going to work hard to ensure that we recognise and reward excellent attitude 
both inside and outside of the classroom, hard work, and behaviour for learning. We already 
have a reward system, but we feel that we can do more to recognise the everyday positive 
behaviours of our pupils. Look out for Mrs Wilkinson’s notifications about Class Charts, which is 
one of the ways that we will be recognising our pupils’ achievements.

A few of you have asked for clarification about some changes that we have made. As a school 
we take the environment and Global Warming seriously, and we encourage our pupils to be 
responsible global citizens. It is for this reason, and also in response to the canvassing of our 
School Food Champions, that we have decided to no longer sell single use plastic water 
bottles. Thank you for your support in sending your children with reusable water bottles, which 
can be filled at one of our water fountains.

We understand that some of you are concerned about the 30 minute lunch. Change can 
sometimes be unsettling for pupils, but we believe that this is a positive move for our school. We 
monitored the time that it took for pupils to buy and eat their lunch before the summer, and it 
was clear that half an hour would be plenty of time and would give us extra learning time. The 
Government set required time in lessons last year, and this equated to an extra 10 minutes for 
Parklands. We consulted with staff and parents; the preference was for a shorter lunch, rather 
than a later finish of 3.10pm. In preparation for this, we have invested heavily in an upgraded 
Refectory and additional serving area. We have also bought new tables to allow pupils to sit 
and eat their lunch in a calmer environment. Please see the picture on the next page of our 
new Refectory area. We will continue to monitor the arrangements.

In order to support our year 7s with the transition, we are also starting lunch for them 15 
minutes early, and we will continue this through next week. This means that the Year 7s 
currently have 45 minutes for lunch whilst they get used to the arrangements, which is allowing 
them plenty of time to eat, visit the toilet, and socialise with their friends.
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Our new refectory seating area 

Our outside seating and social area



Year 11 Messages

Year 11 Perfect 3s- Academic year 2022-23

Following Year 11 review day we held a special meeting to congratulate 41 pupils who had attained a 
perfect Bfl record for last academic year. All students received a congratulations card written by 
members of SLT. This is part of our intention to be better at recognising and rewarding student for 
positive behaviour. 

Year 11 - It was wonderful to see so many parents, carers and students at our Year 11 Welcome 
Evening last Wednesday. It was an opportunity to give information about the year ahead, our 
expectations and the support on offer. The presentation from the evening is attached here. 

Year 11 one to one careers interviews will start very soon - please keep an eye on the bulletin for more 
details. These are short informal meetings, nothing to panic about!

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G53MZqk2ZQzPAXZKjA9_LK6KXstmgpxx/view?usp=sharing
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Perfect 3s

Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 224 pupils
Year 8: 208 pupils
Year 9: 197 pupils

Year 10: 178 students
Year 11: 204 students

All: 1011 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1SZkr4q3aDQISwwO2nQ9vIbFzp5CF2cR8nuZSqN9HKo0/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Lateness  

This week we have been lenient on students who have arrived at school late.  There have been no 
detention at break, however these are to commence on Monday. 

The school day starts at 8.35am. Pupils are expected to be in form at that time and that is when the 
registration period starts (i.e. when the register is taken and remains open).

Those arriving to form after 8.35am are late and will serve a same-day break detention.  Two or more 
lates in a week will result in a Senior Leadership Detention on a Friday evening 3-4pm.  This is a 
non-negotiable detention and we would appreciate the support of all  parents/carers with this.  To 
ensure that pupils attend the detention, phones will be removed for the day of the detention.

School is trying to prepare all students for the wider world. Punctuality is always important in all 
aspects of life.  We thank you in advance for your support.

Open evening  

Miss Greaves and Mrs Fox would like all prefects to be in attendance for open evening on Wednesday 
27th September from 4:45 - 8:00 Thank you.

Scooters 

Please note that scooters and electronic scooters are not allowed to be used as a mode of travel to 
and from school. We have had a number of issues raised this week by members of the public in 
relation to this. We are happy to accommodate bikes and we would advise that all pupils riding bikes 
use a helmet too. 
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Performing Arts Success

Over the summer holidays a number of our staff and pupils attended the Bolton Amateur Theatre 
Society Awards evening where the HATS Youth Production for We Will Rock You was nominated for 
Best Youth Musical that starred our head pupils Seb and Ebony along with our previous head pupil 
Eadie and a number of younger Parklands students. To be nominated for this prestigious award is a 
wonderful achievement, we are very proud of everyone who was involved.
If you wish to come and watch them perform along with some of our talented staff members including 
Mrs Sullivan-Brown, Mrs Holbert and Miss Sullivan in October then book your tickets at H-A-T-S.net 
for their forthcoming musical extravaganza!



Head Students’ Page

Hello everyone, 

Hope you have all had a well rested summer break. Our first week back started 
on Tuesday with our new Year 11’s and Year 7’s. This was to ensure that Year 
11’s could make a good head start on their GCSE year and so that Year 7’s 
could get to know the school slightly better with the help of our Year 11’s. On 
Wednesday we welcomed back Year 8, 9 and 10 and  we all got to see what 
changes had taken place over the summer. 
We now have a new serving hatch for Year 11’s in the refectory, which will 
hopefully reduce queues in the main hall. Our new lesson schedule allows for 10 
extra minutes of learning each day which will make a huge difference in the long 
run.

Lucas.
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Please find on link here the following slides all the trips with spaces available and running this 
year. 

Please note some trips may require payments ASAP to catch up. 
Please contact the member of staff on the slide for the specific trip for further details.

All the trips are dependent on good behaviour and attendance and pupils can be removed 
once on a trip for poor behaviour and attendance.

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1HpgrUyOXUKpSogk-du2FUTyKDOvdIgISXJ1plAr0uAM/edit?usp=sharing


Whole School Message

Please click here for the weekly menu and additional information.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KCFtzpRIpZJO5Gj0j8n77m8hebMUS5ez/view?usp=sharing
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Careers

Please click here 

Welcome to Career News - your one-stop careers information resource!
Every week there are details of events, open evenings, conferences, webinars, work experience 
opportunities, apprenticeship vacancies and much more. 
If you have any queries about any aspect of careers, please email: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
Likewise, if you would like to be involved in any aspect of our careers programme, whether it is 
delivering an assembly or class talk, or supporting with mock interviews or the careers fair, please get 
in touch. We’d love to hear from you!

There is an apprenticeship vacancy on offer if anyone is still looking for a position after leaving school 
in the summer. Blues and Twos Credit Union are seeking a Business Administration apprentice. For 
more details go to: www.bluesandtwos.org.uk or email Vicky Harrison, CEO directly: 
vharrison@bluesandtwos.org.uk

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/Autumn_2023_Issue_one.pdf
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
http://www.bluesandtwos.org.uk
mailto:vharrison@bluesandtwos.org.uk

